January 8, 1946 Pvt. Joe A. Dummire-17137367 Class 548, Squadron V 3704, A.A.F.B.U. Keesler Field, Mississippi Dear Joe: Your dad came over last night to see the basketball game and asked me to send you a Jayhawk Rebound. The last one that I wrote was on August 31 and I have not written one since. However, I am contemplating writing one in the very near future and I will send you the new one when I write it. I believe you might be interested in this old one because it carries a lot of news about the boys and it will make some interesting reading about Jayhawkers past and present. It has a football yarn in it regarding our 1920 season. Lots of good luck to you, Joe, and remember I am putting you on the mailing list for the next Jayhawk Rebound. We were fortunate to whip the Missouri Tigers in a rather listless and loosely played game last night. We will have to do better if we get very far in the conference race. With every good wish, I am Fraternally yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF